
FLAGLER TRUMP CLUB 
GENERAL MEMBER MEETING MINUTES 

MONDAY, 04/18/2022 
TIME: 6:36 P.M. 

 
Board Attendees:  Mike McElroy, President; Ed Danko, Vice-President , Celeste Johnson, 
Treasurer; Renee Wickowski, Secretary;  Loretta Soulli, Director; Alan Lowe, Director, John 
Ruffalo, Sergeant at Arms (absent) 
 
Prayer:   Led by Maureen Kubasky.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance:  Led by Alan Lowe and recited by all in attendance. 
 
Welcome by the President:  Mike welcomed all attendees.  All new visitors introduced 
themselves and were welcomed by all attendees.  Elected public officials present:   Ed 
Danko, and Sharon Demers.  
 
Minutes of Prior Meeting:   The secretary reported that the minutes from the March 
meeting were previously posted to the club’s website and no changes or additions have 
been received.  Alan Lowe made a motion to approve the minutes and Ed Danko seconded 
the motion.  After no discussion the motion passed unanimously.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:   $530 for podcasts. Hall rent $150 and deposit $150 for a total of 
$300/ May event VFW entertainment.  Deposits of $340, for membership and 50/50. 
Balance as of March 31st 2022 is $5,052.00, Celeste Johnson, Treasurer. 
 
Trump Report:   Joe Kubasky gave the club an update on Trump news. Elon Musk and 
twitter, Trump rally in Delaware.  Movie coming out 2000 Mules with Dinesh Desouza. 
 
Guest Speaker:  Anthony Sabatini candidate for U.S Congress.  
 
 
Ed Danko, Vice-President:  No comments. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: Loretta announced that we will be holding a Trump Club picnic on 
Saturday, May 28th from 4pm-8pm at the VFW.  Tickets will be $20 per person and we will 
be serving hamburgers, hotdogs, coleslaw, baked beans and Trump CAKE for dessert!   
 
 
Old Business:  None. 
 
  
Next General Meeting:   
To be held on Monday, May 16, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. at the VFW, Palm Coast, FL. 
 



Reminder:  Bring a friend to our next meeting.  
 
Adjournment: 
There being no further business to come before the membership, the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:58 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Renee Wickowski, Secretary 


